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Mr. Kenneth Buckland
Mr. Michael King – Planning Board Chair
Members of the Planning Board
Town of Wareham
54 Marion Road
Wareham, MA 02571

Re: PB #7-20 - 27 Charge Pond Road
       PB #9-20 - 150 Tihonet Pond Road	
	

Dear Mr. Buckland and Members of the Planning Board,

As the proponent, New Leaf, filed for an extension on September 21, 2022 and has asked for numerous continuances, they have already extended their deadline by six months. During those six months, they have continued to alter their plans and their decommissioning plans. Do we even have final site plans? Why are they allowed to continue to change their approved site plans? What are they actually building? 

In the letter Womble Bond Dickinson recently sent (dated March 21, 2023), I find it particularly offensive that they write, “ In consideration of the Planning Board’s willingness to recognize an extension of the lapse period for both Projects, the Proponent is agreeing that the attached decommissioning estimates replace those approved at the time of the approval of the Projects by the Planning Board.” Has anyone had time to check the math for this latest decommissioning plan?  

The Planning Board has been more than patient with this proponent. The Planning Board has not granted New Leaf an extension to either of these projects, yet days, weeks and months go by. I urge the Planning Board to deny both #7-20 - 27 Charge Pond Road and  #9-20 - 150 Tihonet Pond Road any extensions. Both these projects are detrimental to the health, safety and well being of the residents of Wareham and the Plymouth-Carver sole source aquifer.  

Thank you for your service to the Town of Wareham.

Sincerely,
Kathleen M. Pappalardo




